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March 2018
Dear Twin Town Hosts,

The International Twin Town Reunion is only a week away and I hope you are looking forward to it as much as we are. Thank you very much for welcoming one or more visitors to Newbury, your support for this event is much appreciated.
Please see below lots of useful information.  Please read it carefully and if you have any other questions please do not hesitate to contact me or any member of the Twin Town Association Committee.  Contact numbers and email addresses are below.  During the event itself, please contact the Twin Town Secretary representing your visitor’s town.  If they cannot answer your query, please contact myself or Rachel.
Kind regards,

Zita Lang
Newbury Twin Town Association Chairman
List of Visitors and Hosts

The list of visitors and their hosts is attached.  Dietary requirements have been indicated where known.  The visitor’s email address is also included where known.  You may wish to contact your visitor(s) in advance of the meeting to introduce yourself if you do not already know them, but this is not compulsory.  Mobile phone numbers for visitors have been included where known but it is a good idea to check the details when they arrive and ensure your visitor has your contact details.  Please check that your own details on the list are correct and let me know if any changes are required.
Programme

The Programme for the weekend is attached.
If you are busy and unable to look after your visitors at any time, please arrange for another host to transport your guests for the day if they do not have their own car.  
Further details on the programme as follows:
Thursday 29th March 
Newbury Town Hall will be available as a meeting point for hosts to meet any guests who are arriving in shared cars.  Welcome Packs for guests (see contents below) will be distributed to host families prior to the arrival date, or on the day.  The NTTA Secretary for each town will contact hosts with updated arrival and departure times. 
Braunfels – Arrive by car and minibus.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury 6pm. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Town Hall.
Bagnols-sur-Cèze – Arrive by train.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury TBC. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Railway Station.
Carcaixent – Arrive by car from East Midlands airport.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury 20:00. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Town Hall.
Eeklo – Arrive by car.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury TBC. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Town Hall.
Feltre – Arrive by train from Stanstead airport.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury TBC. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Railway Station.
Kiskunfélegyháza – Arrive by car from Stanstead airport.  Estimated arrival time in Newbury 21:00. Hosts meet visitors at Newbury Town Hall.
Friday 30th March
9:30 – Arrive at The Phoenix Resource Centre, 212 Newtown Road, Newbury RG14 7EB.

This event is the main workshop of the weekend and is included to ensure that our event is supported by funds from the EU.  It is important that the visitors take part in this event.  Hosts are welcome to take part as well but your attendance is not compulsory. 

The Theme of the day is ‘Migration and Integration - The experience of recent settlers from Europe and further afield.’
The timetable for the day is below for information.  All timings are approximate and may change.
9:30 – Visitors and hosts arrive

10:00 – Introduction and presentation on the work of Oxfam with refugees in the UK
11:00 – Coffee Break
11:15 – ‘In Limbo’ Presentation by Elena Remigi + Q+A

11:45 – Video presentation. We have made a short film by interviewing 5 families who have moved to Newbury from other countries (Italy, Poland, India, Uzbekistan and Uganda) to live.  They will describe why they came to Newbury, their experience of settling into the area and their plans for the future. A 6th family will take part in a ‘live’ interview (time permitting).
12:15 – Buffet Lunch provided by Newbury Twin Town Association. 

13:00 – Discussion session split by language group. Each group will discuss 7 questions based on what they have heard in the presentation and seen in the film.

14:00 – Summary and Close

14:30 – Depart
Saturday 31st March (morning)

The morning activities are offered for the interest of the visitors but some hosts and visitors may prefer to take part in other activities for the day.

09:45 – Arrive at Newbury Museum for a guided tour by museum volunteers.
Visitors to be split into 2 groups.  

Group 1 – French, Spanish and Italian.

Group 2 – Belgian, Hungarian and German

11:00 – Arrive at Newbury Town Hall for coffee and a short presentation on the History of Migration in West Berkshire.

12:00 – Finish.  Please collect your guests unless you have made alternative arrangements for them.
12:15 (optional) – Guided tour of St Nicolas Church Bell Tower by Ian Park.  Limited to 12 people.  Please contact Ian (i.d.c.park@ntlworld.com or 01635 821420) if your visitors wish to take part. 
Saturday 31st March (evening)

19:00 – Arrive at St George’s Hall, Wash Common
Please bring a dish of food to share for a cold buffet.  We have suggested to our visitors that they may wish to help you prepare some food that is typical of their country.  They will bring any ingredients that are not available locally in Newbury. 
Some group leaders (e.g. Belgian and Hungarian) have offered to bring ingredients and provide food for their whole group so please check arrangements with your visitors when they arrive.

The non-hosting helpers will bring some typical ‘British’ food.  

Supper will start at 19:30 approximately.
Wine, Beer and Juice will be provided by Newbury Twin Town Association. Beer will also be provided by our Belgian visitors. Please bring your own drinks if you prefer.
After the meal there will be musical entertainment and a Bollywood dancing demonstration.  All hosts and visitors are welcome to learn a few dance steps if they wish.  Not compulsory!
23:00 – Depart.
Sunday 1st April 
10:00 – Planning meeting for Twin Town Presidents (or their representatives).   The people who are attending are as follows:

Newbury – Zita Lang 

Bagnols-sur-Cèze - Viviane Selva

Braunfels – Gernot Buseck
Carcaixent -  Vicent Selfa

Kiskunfélegyháza - Tamás Szűts

Eeklo – Filip Smet
Feltre – Ivan Perotto

Please take your guest to Newbury Town Hall Council Chamber if they need transport and are on the list.
12:30 – Arrive at Donnington Grove Hotel, Grove Road, Newbury, RG14 2LA.

(Note - NOT DONNINGTON VALLEY HOTEL).  There will be a group photo before the meal at 13:00.
The 3 course Sunday Lunch is free to all hosts and visitors.  There will be wine and soft drinks on each table and a cash bar for other drinks.   A seating plan for the meal has been arranged and will be displayed at the restaurant.  Please let me know if you have any dietary requirements if you have not already done so.
15:00 – We are planning a local walk (weather permitting) from Donnington Grove Hotel to Donnington Castle and back again (with an optional visit to Bagnor) for anyone who would like to stretch their legs after lunch.  A map and route instructions will be available.  Please ensure that you and your guests have suitable clothing and footwear to change into after the meal if you would like to take part.  The walk may be muddy in parts. Groups may wish to collect pictures of Easter Eggs between the Hotel and the Castle.  There will be chocolate eggs available at the castle for any group that collects all 6 egg pictures of the same colour. 
20:00 – Meet at The Bowlers Arms, Enborne St, Newbury, RG14 6TW for Farewell Drinks.  A drinks token will be available on the evening for all the visitors, hosts and helpers to have a free drink from the NTTA.  A cash bar is available for all other drinks.

Monday 2th April 

Visitors depart at various times 
Kiskunfélegyháza – Leave Newbury 7:30am. Flight departs Stansted airport at 11:45.
Bagnols-sur-Cèze – Time TBC. Train from Newbury station.
Braunfels – Time TBC
Carcaixent – 10:15.
Eeklo – Time TBC
Feltre – Time TBC. Flight departs Stansted airport at 13:10.
Welcome Pack 
All the visitors will receive a Welcome Pack containing the following items.  Items marked (T) will be translated:

· Welcome letter from Zita (T)

· Programme (T) 

· Hosts and Visitors list 

· Name Badge

· NTTA Pot (made by Twin Town Member John Willis)

· Card from Newbury

· Pen
· Bookmark
· Map of Newbury 
· Newbury Town Walk leaflet (T) 

Shared Meals

There are plenty of opportunities in the programme for hosts and visitors to spend time together to get to know each other.  New hosts often use this time to meet up with other hosts and their visitors for shared meals or outings.  This can be helpful if you have not met your visitors previously and would like to meet up with another host who has a visitor from the same town. 
Food

Many new hosts worry about what to feed their guests.  Don’t panic!  Our visitors take part in Twin Town activities partly because they want to try new culinary experiences.  We are sure that they will enjoy whatever you make for them, but fish and chips or a meal at the local pub are good options too!

Paying for Visitors

If you taking your visitors to activities that involve an entrance fee you may wish to pay for them but you are not obliged to do so.  This also applies to the cash bar that will be available on Sunday at the Donnington Grove Hotel and The Bowlers Arms.  Please discuss any charges with your guests prior to each activity so that they are aware of any costs involved.  
Ideas for activities 

You will have a free time during the weekend to spend with your visitors.  We are sure that you will have plenty of ideas for activities that your guest(s) will enjoy. You may like to contact them in advance to introduce yourself and ask if there is anything that they would like to do during the weekend. Please check opening times and prices of any activities.  Some ideas as follows:

· Visit Newbury Website http://www.visitnewbury.org.uk/ 

· Devizes to Westminster Canoe Race – The 70th Anniversary Race takes place over the Easter Weekend and passes through Newbury.  More information here http://dwrace.co.uk/
· Lambourne Open Day http://www.lambournopenday.com/ 

· Highclere Castle https://www.highclerecastle.co.uk/
· National Needlework Archive at Greenham Common http://www.nationalneedleworkarchive.org.uk/ 

· National Trust Properties http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/ 

· Living Rainforest http://www.livingrainforest.org/ 

· Day out in Hungerford, Marlborough, London, Oxford, Winchester, Stonehenge, Avebury etc.  If you are not keen on a city visit and your visitors are happy to take the train and look after themselves for the day that is fine.
· Crofton Beam Engines will be Steaming over the Easter Weekend.  https://www.croftonbeamengines.org/ 
· The West Berkshire Stronger Together are hosting a public meeting on Thursday 29th March in St George’s Hall at 6:30pm. Richard Benyon MP will be present, will give a short speech on ‘Brexit: One Year On’ and will answer questions.  Your visitors may be interested in attending if they have arrived.
Illness

We hope everyone will have a healthy weekend but we know from previous experience that traveling, tiredness as well as different food and drink can make some visitors feel less than 100% healthy.  We are sure you will be sensitive to your visitors needs at all times to make their visit as enjoyable as possible. 

Activities not going to plan

The NTTA committee have been working hard for many months to plan this event.  We hope that you have a really enjoyable weekend with your visitors and have the chance to make new friends or renew old friendships.  However, many years of experience with arranging these events at home and abroad has taught us that things don’t always go to plan!  These have included forgotten passports, illness, late arrivals, flight delays, delays in activities, language problems, miscommunications between hosts and visitors, visitors following their own agenda for the weekend and even flooding in Newbury!  Please help us by contacting one of the committee below if you have any questions before or during the event and trying to keep calm and maintaining a sense of humour at all times.  Thank you. 
Contact Information

	Name
	Position
	Phone Number
	Mobile Number
	Email Address

	Zita
Lang
	Chairman
	
	07387 252363
	zitalang@msn.com 

	Rachel Haslam
	Secretary
	01635 820379
	07919 555043
	rachel.haslam@ntlworld.com

	Elizabeth Anfield
	Braunfels Secretary  

Kiskunfélegyháza Correspondent
	01635 42210
	0777 5744367
	admin@ema-accountants.co.uk

	Marian Hatfull
	Bagnols-sur-Cèze Secretary
	01635 47839
	07939 914054
	marian@diemphoto.co.uk 

	Mary Rye
	Carcaixent Correspondent
	
	
	maryrye@yahoo.co.uk 

	Stuart Durrant
	Feltre Secretary
	01635 522428
	07771 992705
	sr.durrant@btinternet.com 

	Jane Richards
	Eeklo Secretary
	01635 38523
	07501 004765
	peterbrichards@btinternet.com 


Thank You

There are many people and organisations that we would like to thank for making this weekend possible.  

· The European Union ‘Europe for Citizens’ programme for supporting this event with funding.

· All the hosts. Thank you for looking after our visitors.  We hope you have a very enjoyable weekend.

· The Newbury Twin Town Association Committee

· Cllr David Fenn – Mayor of Newbury

· Cllr Margo Payne – Deputy Mayor of Newbury
· All the Translators
· Leaders and Helpers at the presentation sessions

· Our interview film stars!
· Carla Violante from Oxfam and Elena Remigi. 
· West Berkshire Action for Refugees

· Everyone who has helped with catering, guiding groups and setting up events.
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